Jill A. Fitzpatrick
3635 Emily Way, Carmel, Indiana 46033 jfitz59@gmail.com

November 03th, 2021
To Whom This May Concern,
I have had the pleasure of being acquainted with Naw Pow as her Certified Nurse’s Assistant Instructor. It became apparent to me early on that Naw Pow was resilient and focused. Her senior year in high school I spent three hours per day with her. I nominated her for the Torch Bearer award. Naw Pow earned her entrance into the National Technical Honors Society and into a Saturday program run by the University of Indianapolis. Naw Pow was successful in the Saturday program and earned a scholarship to the University of Indianapolis where she is ready to graduate. I try and keep up with my students and had the privilege of learning about her major in Public Health and her work at the Black Expo in Indianapolis last summer. 
Naw Pow is going to graduate next year and looking to further her education in public health. I have seen Naw Pow reach out and help other students. She is on a mission to do great things. Naw Pow is well rounded and has organized and led at work, on sports teams, in her community, at school and in the healthcare setting. I look forward to seeing how her career progresses. 
Feel free to call for further information at 317-450-2098 or reach me at the above email. 

Sincerely,

Jill A. Fitzpatrick RN, MEd

